GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5TH MARCH 2013 
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr  Derek Price (Chairman)
                              Mrs Margaret David

                              Mr Grahame Day (item 2 onwards)                              

                              Mr David Edlin
                              Mr Eric Hoole
                              Cllr Geraint Hopkins

                              Mrs Cheryl Hyde                              

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
In Attendance:     PCSO Stephen Legg    
                               Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                             ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Derek Price took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting especially Stephen Legg who was attending his first meeting.

    There were no declarations of interest
1a) Co-option of New Member
            It was unanimously agreed to  co–opt Mr Grahame Day onto the 
            Council and the Clerk was requested to make the necessary 
            arrangements                                                                                              MH
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     There were no apologies for absence
   2b)   Report from PCSO Legg
           Stephen Legg explained that he had joined Dyfed Powys Police in

           2005 and prior to his transfer to Hay he had been employed in a mainly 

           administrative capacity.As a PCSO his role was to act as a “bobby on 
           the beat” dealing with antisocial behaviour rather than criminal activity,

           engaging with the community and general intelligence gathering. He hoped

           to be able to attend future meetings of the Council on a regular basis and 

           the Clerk was requested to provide him with a list of dates,CH extended an  MH

           open invitation to him to attend Velindre Coffee Mornings which were held 

           every Wednesday at10.30am in the Village Hall.

           Stephen Legg explained that he would be unable to assist in the campaign 

           to reduce the speed limit on the approach to Glasbury Bridge as this was a 

           matter for PCC but that he would look into the problems caused by on 

           street parking adjacent to The Harp and in particular the obstruction of the 

           pavement. His attention as also drawn to the perennial problem of parking

           occasioned by the large influx of visitors during the Summer months.

            In the event of a problem he can be contacted on telephone number101.

3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 8th February were approved.
subject to the following amendment to paragraph 6 under AOB. The final sentence to be deleted and replaced by the following:

“He had spoken to Nic Carter-Jones who had agreed to make some minor improvements to the site”  

     4) Matters Arising
           Speeding in the vicinity of Glasbury Bridge

           A meeting with Tony Caine and Ian Platts  of  PCC had been held earlier 

            in the day on site and the Council were able to  voice their concerns with 

            regard to the speed of traffic using this particular stretch of road. The cost 

            of  erecting new signs appeared to be prohibitive (even with a small 

            contribution from the Community Council) but some minor movement of 

            the existing signs seemed to be a possibility.
           Closure of Glasbury School
           In the absence of any response from David Jones (leader of the Council)
           AJ had now referred the matter to the Local Government Ombudsman
           New Notice Board

           RJ reported that work on the new notice board was in hand and would be   
           completed shortly at a cost of £250..            
           Parking on the grassy area adjacent to Velindre Village Hall.
           GH had raised this matter with the Highways Department but there was 

           nothing they could do as the land in question was privately owned   
           Repairs to Footbridge at Three Cocks

           GH confirmed that this matter had been reported to the Boughrood 

           Depot and it was expected that the necessary work would be undertaken 

           shortly

           Job description for Clerk
           MH confirmed that he was happy with the draft and would sign it 

           accordingly.

           Proposd lay-by opposite St Peters Church
           DP handed a copy of the letter which had gone astray to the Clerk and 

           asked him to respond explaining the impracticability of such a proposal         MH
 5.  Planning                                                                 
(i) Dan y Mynydd – grant of planning permission for extension of
livestock shed
Noted
(ii) The Walled Garden at Gwernyfed Park – Construction of a new
retail building, erection of a detached rural enterprise dwelling and change of use of the existing glasshouse and boiler house to tearoom 

and overnight accommodation respectively.  
                The proposals were warmly welcomed and in response to questions about 

                the apparent lack of car parking and the increased traffic using roads 
                which were already in a pretty poor state of repair, the applicant (Joel 
                Durrell) confirmed that he would be prepared to make an appropriate   

                contribution towards the upkeep of the road. He also undertook to talk to 
                the school about the provision of  additional car parking.

                Mr Durrelll also confirmed that the property would be held in trust for 
                his family  and that they would be living in the new house.The overnight 
                accommodation would probably be marketed and managed by the 
                Landmark Trust. Once it was up and running the operation would employ 
                3 fulltime staff and 8 part time staff. 
  6.  Literature & Information received                                                                                                                                                                               
(i) BBNP – Tourism in Action Conference Wednesday 6th March
GD was unable to attend given the short notice but took away the 
literature

(ii) BBNP – Planning Services Survey
CH agreed to complete this on the Council’s behalf                                  CH
(iii) Kidney Wales Foundation-Walk for Life Sunday 24th March
Noted

     7)  Financial Matters 
(i) The Clerk’s salary and expenses for the month of  February 
                         in the sum of £97.05 were approved.
(ii) The Council’s PAYE liability in the sum of £20 was approved..
8) Defibulator and First Aid in Glasbury Village
RJ outlined the case for having a defibulator in the village that was readily available 24 hours a day with sufficient people trained in its use. He had 

recently completed a first aid course and there were about 4/5 people in the village who would be able to run training courses in the community (12

people at a time for 2 ½ hours).There were already defibulators 

at the surgery and the fire station but these were not accessible 24 

hours a day. However, the owners of  the garage were prepared to have one 

in the porch  of their house which was always open. The Council felt that 

the idea deserved their support and indicated a willingness to provide a grant 

of £250 towards the cost which was estimated at £1,500.A contribution could 

also be expected from Heart Start and CH felt that The Lions would also 

like to contribute. She asked RJ to let her have a letter soliciting a donation     RJ 
 9)  County Councillor’s Report                                                                         
            The results of the recent census were now known and the Clerk was 

            asked to circulate the results to all Councillors                                                MH
            PCC’s original budget had been thrown out  and a revised budget with 

            rather fewer cuts had now been approved. it was noted that Powys received 

            the lowest settlement of all the Counties from the Welsh Government 

            (1.3%) and that despite a rise in Council Tax of 2.75% it would still be 

            necessary to find savings of 4%.There would also be a 10% across the 

            board cut in the grants made available by PCC albeit spread over 3 years

            The damage to the railings on Glasbury Bridge had been caused by the  

            impact of a car.Boughrood Depot were aware of the situation and the 

            necessary remedial work would be undertaken shortly. .  
10)  AOB
             AJ had attended a meeting of One Voice Wales where there had been a 

             speaker from the Post Office who had confirmed that the closure 

             programme was now at an end and that in future Postmasters would be 

             paid a percentage of their sales as opposed to a salary. Funds were also 

             available for making improvements to the shop/business where the Post 
             Office was located.
             CH reported that the Friends of Velindre had raised £1,800 for the 

             improvement  of the top play area.However this left the bottom play area 

            and AJ reminded the meeting that the  play equipment from Glasbury 
            School was still available. CH undertook to mention this to the Friends of    CH
            Felidre and at the same time produce some costings for the restoration 

            of the lower play area including its future maintenance and security  

            AJ drew attention to the state of thee footpath between Aberllynfi House 
              and  Glasbury Bridge and GH undertook to raise the matter with                 GH    
              Boughrood Depot.      


   11)       Date of Next Meeting
  Tuesday 2nd April in Velindre Villge Hall.                                              
              There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.45pm     
